Pat Mackness
m

From: Murphy Kev <Kev.Murphy@northants.pnn.police.uk>

Sent: 26 August 2015 09:34

To: RussellHowell@kettering.gov.uk

Cc: O'Connell Martin; Bryan David; Rachel.Bennett@northamptonshire.gcsx.gov.uk;
Licensing Unit; Pat Mackness; White Antony

Subject: Application for Premises Licence, 6-10, Montagu St, Kettering

Mr Howell,

Mr Howell,

I am authorised to act on behalf of Chief Constable Simon Edens with regard to
representations made by Northamptonshire Police.

Please accept this representation in respect of an application lodged by Mr Othman
Kadir HASSAN in respect of 6-10 Montagu St, Kettering.

I am concerned that the Operating Schedule provided is lacking in content and
clarity, especially for an application that seeks a terminal hour of 0200hrs for the sale

of alcohol in a busy town centre.

Should this application be allowed to go forward as submitted, the premises in
question are likely to fail to properly promote the Licensing Objective of 'the
Prevention of Crime and Disorder"'.

I have attempted to contact the applicant on many occasions via the mobile
telephone number provided and to date have only managed to speak with a male
identifying himself as Mr Ray PEARSON. Mr PEARSON stated that he was acting on
behalf of Mr HASSAN, however, the application contains no detail or reference to an
agent or Mr PEARSON. Subsequently I have had no response to the many voicemails
left on 07833 251582 or an e-mail sent on 13th August 2015 to an address provided

by Mr PEARSON.
I would normally seek to negotiate with and / or advise the applicant in these

circumstances, however, as it has not been possible to make contact in order to do
this and the consultation period ends on 02 September 2015, I have no alternative

and must object to this application.

Regards,

Kev,
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